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Sydney Airport Demand Management Amendment Bill 2001 inquiry


First Assistant Secretary

Airports Division

Department of Transport & Regional Services

GPO Box 594

CANBERRA  ACT  2601

FAX:  6274 6101

27 April, 2001

Dear First Assistant Secretary,

Discussion Paper on Amendments to the Slot Management Scheme

Reference is made to the abovementioned discussion paper for which Council wishes to submit the following submission.

From the outset, Council believes that both the Commonwealth and NSW State Governments should within the appropriate legislative framework acknowledge that country New South Wales access to Kingsford Smith Airport  (KSA) should be encapsulate as an essential and basic component for the economic sustainability of the rural sector.  In doing so, Council believes that whilst the legislation may indicate such an intent, such should also be clearly enshrined within the management and operational guidelines for KSA.

There are three specific issues that Council wishes to have addressed by this review and trusts that following favourable consideration of these issues, such can be factored into any legislative and/or operational amendments.  These issues are as follows:-

KSA Pricing Mechanism

Council firmly believes that any pricing mechanisms for landing charges at KSA should be substantially based on a weight factor or passenger numbers, rather than one solely calculated on movements of planes.  Obviously a major component for any pricing mechanism would be the necessity for an operator to recoup a significant part of operational expenditure such as the maintenance and refurbishment of runways.  Council is of the opinion that an equitable pricing mechanism should factor in a weighting component (which reflects maintenance requirements) within its charge structure, rather than solely having charges based on movement numbers.

Council is also of the opinion that there should be a transparent process for any pricing mechanism, which enables an equitable return to KSA operators but has within its pricing policy an element of transparency to ensure that regional airline services are not in effect “priced out of the market” and forced to move to Bankstown.
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Access Restriction to KSA

Council acknowledges that the current legislation, the Sydney Airport Demand Management Act, 1997 and the Slot Management Scheme of 1998, in effect guarantees access to KSA for regional services.  The current legislation which “ring fences” those regional slots is deemed adequate, however, the proposed changes, in Council’s opinion, will impinge upon the current commitment given by the Commonwealth Government to ensure that regional airlines services have continuing access to KSA.

The proposed changes are deficient in two areas, they being:-

· Limits any growth potential for regional services because the availability of slots are capped.

· Limits future access to KSA by regional services because of a new criteria establishing a minimum of 18 seat aircraft.

Council is concerned that the current regulated market for the use of slot times is not route specific.  It is regrettable that aircraft companies have the ability to redistribute slot times to suit market forces without being required to advise local communities already being serviced.

Council acknowledges that market forces, especially the bottom line of financial viability, will dictate regional service routes to KSA.  The growth of the hub and spoke system in country New South Wales is an accepted market arrangement to ensure reasonable access for country residents to KSA.

What Council desires is that there are some direct linkages between the KSA regional slot allocations and country regional centres to ensure that rural communities are able to be effective partners through a consultation process to help maintain the longer term sustainability of regional airline services.

In respect of the restriction of minimum seat aircraft size, Council is of the belief that this criteria is not relevant.  Surely the relevant factor here would be the commercial viability and fleet safety of any service accessing KSA from country centres.  For the government to make an arbitrary decision saying that minimum 18 seaters are the new (or future) benchmark for access into KSA without acknowledging that the principle criteria is the commercial viability of that service is in fact a retrograde step.  This strategy disenfranchises both smaller communities and smaller niche airline service operators.

Review of Cap Limit

Whilst Council has only a limited technical knowledge of the Slot Management System, especially the inherent implications regarding the control of aircraft noise over Sydney, there is antidotal advice that:-

· KSA could handle more than the 80 movements limit per hour.

· Regional aircraft entering KSA only contribute a small percentage of the overall noise impact to Sydney, perhaps as has been advised to Council, that noise impact is almost negligible.

If these two factors are correct then surely the removal, in total or in part, of regional airline services into KSA from the cap system would ensure that regional services have a long term sustainability, which does not impinge upon the efficient operation of KSA or add to the air traffic noise.
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Council acknowledges that this issue maybe of a political nature to resolve rather than one of the practical implications.  However, if this issue could be investigated with a view a more public education approach on the matter, then continued access of country services into KSA  could be ensured.

Summation
Council thanks you for the opportunity to forward our thoughts on this matter and would like to reinforce the thrust of this submission as outlined in the opening where Council is of the firm opinion that there is a need to move past the political rhetoric to ensure that the New South Wales country regional airline services have a guaranteed access into KSA, at a reasonable charge, to maintain the economic well being of the country community.

Council looks forward to the outcome of your deliberations on this matter.

Yours faithfully,

MJ Kershaw

GENERAL MANAGER
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